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December 1, 2023 

 

RE:  Slabtown-Bluelick Roads Low Pressure Sewer Improvement Area 

 

Dear Property Owner: 

 

This letter is to serve as an update for the above-referenced project.  This project was initiated due to a 

Combined Allen County General Health District recommendation to install public sanitary sewers within 

the Slabtown-Bluelick Roads Low Pressure Sewer Improvement Area.  This recommendation was based 

on water sampling and testing of drainage tiles and tributaries serving the area.  Test results indicated a 

public health problem and pollution hazard. 

 

For several years, the Allen County Sanitary Engineering Department has been pursuing various 

funding opportunities but unfortunately the project has not qualified for any grants.  The Department 

was recently able to secure a zero percent, 30-year Ohio Public Works Commission loan for the 

construction of the sanitary sewer force main and purchase of the grinder pumps.  Construction will 

take place late summer/early fall of 2024. 

 

With this loan secured, the Department is finalizing plans and will schedule an informational meeting 

early next year to discuss project details, schedule, connection procedure and cost. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at 419-996-4670. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Ronald J. Meyer II, P.E., P.S. 

Assistant Sanitary Engineer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sanitary Engineering Department 
3230 N. Cole Street, Lima, Ohio 45801 

Tel: (419) 996-4670     Fax: (419) 229-3297 

Website: http://www.allencountyohio.com/sanitary-engineering/ 


